
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thur Fri Sat 
          1 2 

          Tai Chi   
          8:30 - 9:30 am   
          Yoga    
          8:15-9:45 am   
             
           1:00 PM   
          Movie Night   
          Movie @ 6:30 pm   

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 
    Spring         Yoga Spring  Tai Chi   

Pot Luck   Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am   
5:30 PM   8:30 AM Tai Chi 8:30 AM Yoga    

 11 am - 1 pm Spectrum  8:30 - 9:30 am Spectrum  8:15-9:45 am   

   Lunch @ Noon  Lunch @ Noon    
     1:00 PM    1:00 PM   
     Bingo  6:30  PM Board Mtg Movie Night   
      Snack Bar  5 PM 7:00 PM Movie @ 6:30 pm   

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 
  Yoga  Spring  Yoga  Spring  Tai Chi   

  8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am   

   8:30 AM Tai Chi 8:30 AM Yoga    

  1:00 PM Spectrum   
8:30 - 9:30 am Spectrum  8:15-9:45 am   

  Craft Class Lunch @ Noon   Lunch @ Noon    
  3:00 PM  1:00 PM Gen. Meeting 1:00 PM   
  Line Dance  Bingo  6:30  PM Election Movie Night   
  3:30 - 5:00 pm   Snack Bar  5 PM 7:00 PM Movie @ 6:30 pm   

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
  Yoga  Spring  Yoga  Spring Chickens Tai Chi July  

  8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am 8:30 AM 8:30 - 9:30 am Breakfast 
  Ladies Club 8:30 AM Tai Chi Spectrum Yoga  8:30-9:45am 

 11:30 AM Spectrum  8:30 - 9:30 am Lunch @ Noon 8:15-9:45 am   

   1 pm Lunch       

  Craft Class 3 PM noon 1:00 PM   1:00 PM   
  Line Dance Disaster Mtg Bingo  6:30  PM   Movie Night   
  3:30 - 5:00 pm 2:00 PM Snack Bar  5 PM   Movie @ 6:30 pm   

24/31 25 26 27 28 29 30 
  Yoga  Spring  Yoga  Spring  Tai Chi   

  8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am   

   8:30 AM Tai Chi 8:30 AM Yoga    
  1:00 PM Spectrum  8:30 - 9:30 am Spectrum  8:15-9:45 am   

  Craft Class Lunch    Lunch    

  3:00 PM noon 1:00 PM noon 1:00 PM   
  Line Dance   Bingo  6:30  PM   Movie Night   

  3:30 - 5:00 pm   Snack Bar  5 PM   Movie @ 6:30 pm   
       



TROPICS RESIDENTS' CLUB, INC. 
33000 ALMADEN BLVD; UNION CITY, CA 94587 

2015-2016 OFFICERS 

PRESIDENT: LARRY CORNELL 510 487-1040  larry@the-tropics.net  

VICE PRESIDENT:  

BRAVO BEN SALSEDO 510 489-5749 
bravoben45@gmail.com  

SECRETARY: RICHARD STOLL 408 839-3358  richard@the-tropics.net 

TREASURER: JERRY GARCIA 510 364-1106 jerry@the-tropics.net  

2015-2016 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

STEVE EVANS 510 386-0509 RICK HENRY 510 487-7817 

JAYME OJEDA 510 600 4376 ERVIN MAYER 510 487-0235 

SARGENT AT ARMS: DAVID KULY 487-6635 

    

BREEZE EDITOR: TINA MARIA 510 489-5749 

SUBMIT ARTICLES TO EMAIL: tropicsbreeze@gmail.com  

  

TROPICS CLUBHOUSE OFFICE 

ONSITE MANAGERS: JIM WOOCK AND NANCY PAYNE…email: thetropicsmhp@comcast.net 

PHONE #: 510 471-8550  
MON-FRI 9AM-4:30PM 

THE ANSWERING SERVICE WILL RESPOND  
AFTER HOUR CALLS. 

 

PARKING PATROL SERVICE:  
Security Code 3  

408-978-9111 

 
 

POLICE NON-EMERGENCY 
510 471-1365 M-F 9AM-5PM 

911 AT ALL OTHER TIMES 

mailto:LARRY@THE-TROPICS.NET
mailto:RICHARD@THE-TROPICS.NET


Breakfast Chair Richard Stoll 408-839-3358 

House Facilities Loris Cook 489-7027 

Potluck Steve Evans 

Bea Bartz 

386-0509 

489-6388 

Sunshine Helen Cummins 421-6309 

Library Bea Bartz 489-6388 

Community Betterment  

Coordinator 

POSITION OPEN  

Emergency Communications BravoBen Salsedo 

Tina Maria  

489-5749 

Traffic/Safety  POSITION OPEN  

Senior Citizens—City Hall  Anita Roque 471-2815 

Welcoming Committee Niki Poe  

Carolyn Hoppes 

 

Publicity Chair BravoBen Salsedo 489-5749 

Entertainment POSITION OPEN  

Residents Activities &  

Entertainment 

Board of Directors See Board PH # 

Disaster Committee & Neigh-

borhood Watch 

Carolyn Gielow  

Resident’s Club  

Auditing Committee  

Darlene Cornell 

Rick Henry  

Barry Lependorf  

 

510 487-7817 



THE TROPICS MOBILE HOME PARK CLUBS 

TROPICS LADIES CLUB (T.L.C.) 
THE 1ST AND 3RD MONDAY  

OF EVERY MONTH 
11:30AM CONFERENCE ROOM  (CLUBHOUSE) 

PRESIDENT: TINA MARIA 489-5749 

BINGO - EVERY WEDNESDAY 

DOORS OPEN 4:30PM-EARLY 6:30PM 

REGULAR GAME 7PM 
SNACK BAR OPEN AT 5PM   

MELODY PETERSON 266-2607/RICHARD STOLL 

TROPICS POTLUCK 

THE FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH  

5:30PM AT THE CLUBHOUSE– DISH TO PASS 

STEVE EVANS 386-0509 

CRAFTS CLUB 
EVERY MONDAY 

2 PM IN THE CLUBHOUSE 
TINA MARIA 489-5749 

THE TROPICS TRAVELERS 
SEE FLYERS IN THE CLUBHOUSE 

CATHY LIGHTHILL 471-7053 

THE TROPICS COFFEE CLUB 
MON-FRI @ 8:30AM IN CONFERENCE ROOM 

JACKIE HILL 489-4388 

TROPICS SPRING CHICKENS 
EVERY TUES AND THURS 8:30AM IN THE 

CLUBHOUSE 
CAROLYN HOPPES 489-6894 

FIT 2B HEALTHY EXERCISE CLASS 

EVERY MON. WED. FRI. @ 1PM  

SEE CALENDAR OR FLYERS IN CLUBHOUSE 

B BUG COMPUTER CENTER 
MON-FRI @8am-12:30PM IN  

BBUG BUILDING 
LARRY CORNELL 487-1040 

GENEALOGY CIRCLE 

THE 3RD THURSDAY OF THE MONTH 
@1:30PM CONFERENCE ROOM  

THE TROPICS RESIDENTS' CLUB MEETING 
2ND THURS OF THE MONTH  

IN CLUBHOUSE @ 7PM 
PRESIDENT: LARRY CORNELL 487-1040 

TROPICS CERAMIC CLUB 
1ST TUES OF THE MONTH  

@ 2PM IN CONFERENCE ROOM 
FOR MORE INFO  

CALL MELODY PETERSON 266-2607 



My term is almost over; I 
wish I could have made the decision 

to stay in office. However; for me it 
was best not to. Please give the new 
board your support. Attend the Resi-
dents meetings to make sure your voice 
is heard.  Don’t sit on the side lines 
and hope the decisions that are made 
are the right ones for you. 

I’ve enjoyed representing you and hope 
you enjoyed the wonderful events this 
board gave you; they all worked hard 

to put on the best events possible. 

Don’t forget to vote at the general 
meeting on July 14th 2016. Vote for 
the candidates who you think will rep-
resent you the best. 

Thank You 

Larry Cornell - President Tropics Resi-
dents club 

 

A MESSAGE FROM 
YOUR PRESIDENT 

REMEMBER TO 
COME OUT  
AND VOTE  



“It’s clearly a budget. It’s got a lot of numbers in it.” Attributed to George W. Bush 
 

The proposed 2016/2017 Tropics’ budget does, in fact, have a lot of numbers—many re-
flecting input from the Residents Club Board, our partner in this process. 
 

We prepare a draft budget projecting day-to-day needs and suggestions from Manage-
ment. This year, for instance, the draft budget included such necessary-but-boring things 
as a new water backflow device ($23K), sidewalk repairs ($25K), another golf cart ($4K)
—that sort of thing. We also included $20K for the new Entrance Sign we hope to do 
someday. 
 

With the initial draft as a starting point, we then ask for Board input for the “fun stuff.”  

Here are some Board suggestions that made it into the final version: 
 

 Patrol Service Cost will increase from last year’s $16K to $82K, a 500% jump. The 
plan is for someone to patrol continuously from 9 PM-6 AM every night. 

 Landscaping cost will nearly double—from $58K to $112K--reflecting a request for 
enhanced weed control and ivy cutback. 

New Capital Projects: a retaining wall along the Canal ($70K); additional lighting on 
the Walkways (at locations suggested by Board Members), Main Hall & Confer-
ence Room ($50K); 2 radar speed signs ($16K); new pool furniture ($10K); and 
sound baffling in the Main Hall, so you can hear me at resident meetings. 

 

That last item is, well, baffling. It could cost as much as $160,000 depending on which 
proposal is chosen. Before we spend that kind of money and make that significant of a 
change to the Hall, we’ll solicit LOTS of input—perhaps even have a vote on the final de-
sign.  

If you’re keeping score at home, that’s $435,000 in capital projects (assuming we do the 
sound baffling) plus $120,000 more in operating expenses. Your Rent Dollars at Work! 

In Other News… 

The $15K in additional sidewalk repairs I mentioned last month turned out to be 
$22K worth, as we found a few more areas where we could improve safety.   

This month’s Resident Kudos go to Beatrice Bartz (Sp. 493) & Christine Van Remoor-
tel (Sp. 336) for their great volunteer work with the Spectrum Lunches. Beatrice & 
Christine make sure everyone is served, then stay to clean up afterwards. Thanks 
so much Beatrice & Christine! 

 

 

 

MILLENNIUM MEMO CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 

MILLENNIUM MEMO 



 The first SPARC Wellness Program went well. 20 residents came to the June 2 event, 
getting FREE blood pressure & glucose screenings, access to a podiatrist & nurse for 
general questions, help learning about their insurance benefits… 

 

This Program will continue on the 1st Thursday of every month, from 1 PM-3 PM, 
as long as there’s enough resident interest. 
 

Have fun at the 4th of July BBQ…and have a great Summer!  

  George Turk 

MILLENNIUM MEMO CONTINUED FROM PREVIOUS PAGE 

 
MANAGER’S CORNER 

 
 
Enjoy the 4th of July Barbecue and the 3-day weekend.   
The office will be closed for the holiday.  Please remember 
that fireworks is not allowed in the Tropics – do it some-
where safe and not in our park.  Fire danger is extremely 
high, especially with the warmer weather and drought con-
ditions. 
 

Be sure to attend the Residents’ Club meeting on July 14th to vote for your favorite candi-
dates to carry on the leadership for the next year.  Be involved and come to the meetings 
to state your choices on various matters that concern all residents. 
 

Financial Assistance information from Millennium Housing was mailed to all residents to 
reapply and we have extra copies in the office for those that want to apply for the first 
time.  As time permits, either Kathy or I can assist you with any questions you have and 
help you prepare the forms.   The Income Certification forms for 2016 were mailed with 
the July rent statements.  You can either mail them or return them to the office and we 
will note the space number and mail them to Millennium. 
 

Reminders to all Residents:  Please do not pick the fruit off your neighbor’s tree unless 
you have permission. We have had complaints of someone stripping trees of all the fruit.  
The dumpsters by the car wash are for Park use and not your personal trash.  We are al-
so finding trash and furniture in the green waste bin that does not belong there.   Please 
use common sense when disposing of unwanted articles.   Maintenance is tired of cleaning 
up after you. 
 

In closing, I would like to thank you all for making my third year as Resident Manager 
very rewarding.  Happy 4th to all and be safe. 
 

Nancy Payne 
Resident Manager 





                                                                  

               OUR SYMPATHY GOES TO THE FAMILY OF: 
Frank Hill Jr.—485 Seema Cir—passed on May 23, 2016 

 

 

GET WELL WISHES FOR A SPEEDY RECOVERY GOES TO: 

Bobby Elwood Janice Elwood 

Dale Elwood  Lorraine Pine 

  

WELCOME A NEW NEIGHBOR: 
  
262 Molokai Circle- Phuoc Van Nguyen & Ha Thanh Vo    

 

GENEALOGY CIRCLE 

THE 3RD THURSDAY OF THE MONTH @1:30PM  

IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM  



EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS 



 July 11th - Thunder Valley Casino
 Sept 12th - Cache Creek  (date subject to change 

due to availability of bus

 DECEMBER - Niles Christmas Train:  Will need to have all reservations and 

payments due in August.  More information to follow in July

2016 TROPICS TRAVELERS UP COMING TRIPS

**PLEASE COMPLETE & SIGN REGISTRATION FORM ALONG WITH YOUR PAYMENT 
AND PLACE IN THE RESIDENTS’ CLUB MAILBOX IN THE CLUBHOUSE LOBBY**

Schedule is subject to change due to required occupancy to run bus
If you have any questions and/or comments, please contact

Cathy Lighthill @  510-471-7053



Tropics Residents’ Club 

July Breakfast 
Saturday, July 23, 8:30—9:45 

This will be served with Scrambled 

eggs, patty Sausage and whipped 

cream or syrup or both 

The usual will be  
served also 

No ticket required. $3.00 at the door for 
you or your guest 

LIVE 2B HEALTHY 
 

COME JOIN THE FUN!! 

THESE CLASSES ARE DESIGNED TO  

BUILD BALANCE, STRENGTH AND FLEXIBILITY!!  
 

MONDAY, WEDNESDAY  

AND FRIDAY  

AT 1PM IN CLUBHOUSE;  

ANY QUESTION CALL : RICHARD 
STOLL—408-839-3358 



 

 
 

Absentee Ballots can be picked up at the B Bug Club week days 8am 
- 12:30pm. The ballot must be mailed and post marked 5 days prior 
to the election July 14, 2016 and must be mailed no later than July 9, 
2016.  



Tropics  

Sunday, July 3 
Food is Served at 5:30 pm 

Bring Food to Share 
Enjoy good company and have fun. 

 
We have serving spoons. You need to bring a 

plate and utensils  
(if you forget, we have some available). 

We serve coffee and Tea 

Bus Bingo starts at 
6:15pm 

Any questions call Steve Evens (510-386-0509) or Beatrice Bartz  



*****PACK COSTS***** 

1 PACK—$9.00     2 Packs—13.00                             3 Packs—$16.00         
4 Packs—$19.00                    5 Packs—$22.00         6 Packs— $23.00                       

7 & 8  Packs—$25.00 

*****SPECIAL GAMES***** 

Blue & purple Strips—$1.00 each   Double Action—$1.00 

Treasure Hunt—$1.00 each  and Flash Games 

Snack Bar Dinner — July 20 

Sweet & Spice 
Ribs 

With Potato Salad 

And Dessert 
ALL FOR 
$5.00 

YOGA CLASS  
EVERY MONDAY—WEDNESDAY—FRIDAY  

8:15AM—9:45AM CLUBHOUSE 

 No need for sign-up, just show up.  Bring a mat 
if you have one. Wear clothes that allow you to 

move freely. 



 

The Ladies Club (T.L.C.) is open to 
every female resident of the Tropics. 

We look forward to seeing the ladies 
come out and express their views, 

concerns and talents. We at the 

T.L.C. take an active interest in the 
civic and social welfare of the com-

munity; to promote good fellowship 
among members; and to undertake 

charitable, humanitarian or social welfare 

projects. We meet the first and third Monday 
of the month at 11:30am in the conference 

room at the clubhouse. 

 For more information come to a meeting or 
call: T.L.C. President - Tina Maria 510-489-5749  

She moved into the 
park in October of 
1980. Bea has been the 
Librarian of the Trop-
ics since 1985. You can 
find the Library in our 
Clubhouse where your 
welcome to sign out 
books and movies. She 
is there on the first 
Sunday of every 
month assisting the 
Potluck chairperson in 
whatever needs to be 
done. She previously 
was the inspirational 
reader for the Ladies 
Club. You can find Bea 
working in the dining 
hall before, during 

After a 54 year career 
teaching elementary 
school, Bea retired in 
2013. Teaching full time 
and then substituting 
for the last 10 years of 
her career. She says, 
working with children 
all these years has given 
her enough material to 
write a book on the fun-
niest things kids will 
tell you.  

She enjoys music, gar-
dening, working on her 
craft projects, and read-
ing. Bea has been her 
church’s organist since 
1959.  

and after 
the spec-
trum 
meals on 
Tues-
days and 
Thurs-
days.  

When you see Bea 
around the park 
stop and say, 

“HELLO AND THANK 
YOU FOR YOUR SER-

VICE.”   

GETTING TO KNOW YOUR NEIGHBOR-BEA BARTZ 



WHETHER YOUR NEW TO THE PARK 
OR BEEN HERE FOR YEARS. SPECTRUM 

LUNCH IS A GREAT WAY TO MEET 
FELLOW RESIDENTS. YOU GET A  

NUTRITIONAL MEAL THAT YOU DID NOT HAVE TO COOK YOURSELF AND THE BONUS IS YOU GET TO VISIT WITH FRIENDS AND NEIGHBORS. SIGN UP FOR THE MEAL THE DAY BEFORE. MENUS AND SIGN UP SHEETS ARE IN THE HALLWAY ON THE BULLENTIN BOARD IN THE CLUB-
HOUSE. ANY QUESTIONS PLEASE CALL CAR-

OLYNN HOPPES  489-6894 

CERAMIC CLUB NEWS  

There are no meetings in July or August for summer break. If you are 
thinking about joining or want to ask some questions or just get a 

tour of the ceramic room, The ceramics club is generally open every-
day from Noon to 2:00 pm with a member or several members working 

on their projects. Anyone who is interested in our club is welcome to 
stop by and take a look at some of the ceramics that are finished & 

some pieces we are still working on. The club is offering a free trial 
membership for 1 month, Anyone who might be interested please con-

tact our President Melody Peterson 
at 266-2607 and she or a senior 

member of the club will set you up 
with supplies and instructions for 

making  your first ceramic piece. 
Our club will provide all supplies 

needed for this free trial offer.  

SPECTRUM  
LUNCHES  

TUES AND THURS 
NOON CLUBHOUSE 



Summary of Board Meeting Minutes for May 5, 2016 
The following items from the Wish List were discussed: 

 Will be investigating baffling for the main hall 
 More Lighting will be added in front of the Stage 
 More pathway lights will be taken care of 
 A new coffee maker was approved 
 More lighting for the conference room will be added 
 The leak in the skylight will be examined 
 A portable “your speed is” sign has been added to next 

year’s budget 
 More attention to landscaping will be done 
 Car curbs will be added 

Larry Cornell moved that the form for the Flea Market will be in 
the Breeze and that will be the only form that can be used for 
reserving tables. Richard Stoll amended the motion to restrict it 
to 2 tables only.  

Neighborhood watch and Disaster meetings are being sponsored by 
SPARC 

Appreciation Dinner in June will be chaired by Richard Stoll. The 
monies were approved for a free resident event with guests 
paying $5 

The 4th of July Cook Out will also be a free resident event with 
guests paying $5 

$500 for Spectrum, Central de Services of Alameda County, New 
Haven Foundation and Tri-City Food Bank were approved for the 
Bingo Charities fund. 

Money was approved for carnations for Mother’s Day 
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 
 

Board Meetings 
1st Thursday  

of the month 

7pm Clubhouse  

ELECTIONS—VOTE 

JULY 14, 2016 



 The person or people that bagged, organized and boxed up the breeze in the clubhouse this month it was greatly appreciated.  
 Looking for “Getting to know your Neighbor” ar-ticles. Have a friendly chat with your neighbor and work on the articles together. submit the article at tropicsbreeze@gmail.com. Who knows you might be surprised what you find out about your neigh-
bor! We look forward to hearing from you.   
 We welcome all articles from our residents as 
space allows. The only requirement is that your ar-

ticle not be political or personal in nature. They will be inserted as space allows with consideration given to content and quality.  
 Please submit your article NO later than 6pm on the 10th of every month to the Breeze email address: trop-

icsbreeze@gmail.com. We are trying to limit the inserts. Please have flyers and articles in by the deadline. If you wish to submit a flyer after the deadline, you must be present to help insert in-to the Breeze Magazine. Please include your name and phone number so I can notify you 
when the magazine arrives, you can 
come with your volunteers and help 
with inserting the flyer. THANK YOU   

A BIG THANK YOU GOES OUT TO:  

THE MANY VOLUNTEERS WHO COME OUT ON A MOMENTS NOTICE 
WHEN THEY RECEIVE THE PHONE CALL THAT THE BREEZE MAGA-

ZINE HAS ARRIVED AT THE CLUBHOUSE.  

YOU HELP INSERT FLYERS IN THE MAGAZINE IF NEEDED, SORTING 
THE MAGAZINES INTO THEIR RIGHTFUL BAGS TO DELIVER TO OUR 

WONDERFUL DISTRIBUTORS WHO TAKE THE TIME TO BRING US 
OUR BREEZE MAGAZINE TO YOUR DOORSTEP. YOU ARE ALL SO 

AWESOME!!  

-WANT TO HELP? - JUST GIVE ME A CALL TINA MARIA 489-5749- 

Your business tag lne hre. 

Phone: 5-555-5555 
Fax: 555-555-5555 
E-mail: 
someone@example.com 

We’re on the 
web!!  

www.the-tropics
.net 

A NOTE FROM 
YOUR EDITOR! 



DISTRIBUTION OF THE TROPICS BREEZE 
Distributor #1 --- If any problem, please call Roger Taylor  489-6747 

 

Distributor #2 --- If any problem, please call Michael O'Quin at 265-4091 

 

Distributor #3 --- If any problem, please call Tina Maria 489-5749  

 
 

 

 

RTE MAGS  DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH No. STREET 

01 24 134 Hana, Morris Carmichael 471-7770 Acapulco, Polynesia, Palm Dr 149-150 

02 14 119 Madrone Way, Tom Chitwood 489-2103 Madrone 

 03 12 131 Hana Way, Roger Taylor 489-6747 Hana Way 

04 15 482 Hoya, Carolyn Hoppes 489-6894 Hoya Way 

05 21 489 Seema Circle, Ray Miller 475-1950 Seema & Kawella 

06 18 373 Tropicana, Carl Hughes 471-5020 387-403 Tropicana & 33001 Alma-
den 

 07 19 373 Tropicana, Allison Hughes 471-5020 368-386 Tropicana 

08 43 443 Samoa Circle, Rick Henry 487-7817 Lanai, Samoa, Cumana 

09 14 528 Trinidad Circle, Virgil Lewis 324-1773 Trinidad 

      

RTE MAGS  DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH No. STREET 

10 31 192 Hawaii Cir, Ralph Balestra 487-8051 Hawaii 

11 18 264 Molokai, Art Tipton 381-6646 Hula 

12 18 238 Jamaica, Gloria Lovato 324-0071 Jamaica 

13 18 284 Oahu, Nick Bueno 675-0677 Oahu 

14 21 51 Palm, Irv Mayer 487-0235 Palm Drive 40-60 

15 38 265 Molokai, Steve Evans 266-2607 Molokai, Kona 

16 25 70 Palm Drive, Michael O'Quin 265-4091 Palm Drive 61-85 

17 18 57 Palm Drive, Christina DeMello   Maui 

18 18 313 Kauai, J.J. Libbon 366-4270 Kauai 

RTE  MAGS  DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH No. STREET 

19 19 12 Palm, Carol Lowe 324-1985 Palm 1-19 
 20 20 26 Palm, Diane Steele 471-1750 Palm 20-39 

21 23 389 Tropicana Way, Tina Maria  489-5749 Palm Drive 86-109 
22 25 336 Waikiki, Christina Van 

Remoortel 
675-9021 Waikiki 

23 22 363 Tahitian, Hazel Carr 489-9416 Tahitian 

24 16 416 Fiji, Carl Scarson 487-4831 Fiji 

25 16 427 Honolulu, Rocky Sampson 471-7332 Honolulu 
26 21 169 Kona, Ruby/Fred Barker 489-3947 Panama, Makaha 

     


